
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
                                    
Notice is hereby given that the City of Jurupa Valley is seeking public input regarding a proposed 

amendment to the City’s Annual Action Plan for Fiscal Year (FY) 2018-2019, a component of the 2018-

2022 Consolidated Plan.   

 

As a recipient of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds from the U.S. Department of 

Housing and Urban Development (HUD), the City Council approved the Consolidated Plan and FY 2018-

2019 Annual Action Plan on June 7, 2018.  The primary objective of the CDBG program is the 

development of viable urban communities by providing decent housing, a suitable living environment, 

and expanding economic opportunities principally for persons of low- and moderate-income (those 

earning 80 percent or less of Riverside County’s median income).  The Consolidated Plan is a five-year 

strategic plan that identifies priority community needs, and projects/programs that may be implemented to 

meet these needs.  The Annual Action Plan identifies the specific activities the City will undertake with 

CDBG funds to address priority needs during a fiscal year. 

 

The City is proposing an amendment to the 2018-2019 Action Plan, specifically, the reallocation of 

$690,000 in CDBG funding originally allocated for ADA Improvements.  Reallocated resources will be 

utilized to fund an activity previously not identified in the 2018-2019 Action Plan: Rubidoux Boulevard 

Pavement Rehabilitation from Mission Boulevard to Frontage Road.  Because the City is proposing to 

add an activity previously not identified in the 2018-2019 Action Plan, it is required to hold a 30-day 

public review and comment period and a public hearing regarding the proposed amendment.  

 

The draft amended 2018-2019 Action Plan and 2018-2022 Consolidated Plan will be available for public 

review at City Hall, Louis Rubidoux and Glen Avon libraries, and on the City’s website 

(http://www.jurupvalley.org) beginning December 19, 2018 through 12:00 PM on January 17, 2019.  

Additional public input will be received at a public hearing.  The details of the hearing are listed below.  

All interested persons are invited to attend the public hearing to discuss the proposed amendment.  If you 

are unable to attend, written comments will be accepted prior to 12:00 PM on January 17, 2018, at the 

address below.  

 

City Council Public Hearing 

Date: Thursday, January 17, 2019 

Time: 7:00 p.m. or soon after 

Location: Jurupa Valley City Council Chamber, 8930 Limonite Avenue, Jurupa Valley, CA 92509.  

 

For further information, please contact Sean McGovern at smcgovern@jurupavalley.org. Written 

comments should be directed to the attention of Sean McGovern at 8930 Limonite Avenue, Jurupa 

Valley, CA 92509.  In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you require a disability 

related accommodation to attend or participate in this meeting, please call the City Clerk at (951) 332-

6464 at least 48 hours prior to the meeting.   

 

Publish: 

December 18, 2018  


